A meeting of Drayton Parish Council took place in the village hall on January 12th 2023
Present with Cllr P Brown in the chair were Cllrs Mrs D Foulk, Mrs N Musgrave and Mr D Webb. Also present one resident

1/23 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed after a proposal by Cllr Foulk seconded by Cllr Webb

2/23 Matters arising
2/23/1  Highways Following up the meeting with Mr Vidovic. The hedge has been cut back so the footpath can be cleared. The clerk to contact Mr Vidovic. The bench is now in place. The manhole in the A422 has not been mended so a reminder is needed. The hedge fronting the A422 and Arden Close will be inspected in due course. The highway problems at The Nook were with the OCC but nothing has been heard back . Reminder to be sent. The Clerk to make enquiries about the mess on the A422 towards Wroxton
2/23/2 The motorbikes have been quiet recently.
2/23/3 The problem of early morning lorries will be discussed at a liaision meeting to be held soon. However it has been pointed out the there are now at least 3 quarries that are accessed through the village
2/23/4 The emergency plan remains with Cllr Brown
2/23/5 Waste bin and signs. It was agreed there is an insert available so no new bin is needed. The clerk to purchase the 20 is plenty signs.

3/23 Speed limits  Cllr Brown will meet Mr D Catling (OCC highways) in the near future. It was felt the limits between the village and Banbury need sorting out. Also to be discussed were 20mph  limits for the village and possible a 40mph leaving the village towards Wroxton

4/23   Finance
4/23/1 The following cheques have been agreed between meetings No 000504 £60 to HMRC for ¼ tax and No 000505 £960 to Mr G A Reynolds for clerk’s salary.
4/23/2 It was agreed that Mr Nick Turner remain the internal auditor
4/23/3 it was agreed to increase the Clerk’s salary by £150 to £1350. 
4/23/4 it was agreed that  Councillors would  not claim allowances.
4/23/5 The council does not usually give donations outside the village
4/23/6 The only subscription the council agreed was the OALC.
4/23/7 The risk assessment was agreed.
4/23/8 The list of assets was  noted and agreed.
4/23/9 The clerk was reappointed as the RFO.
4/23/10 As there were no other capital schemes in the pipeline other than the car park no further money was budgeted for.
4/23/11 The draft budget was noted plus £200 for the Christmas tree etc.
4/23/12 PRECEPT   Following a debate it was agreed to keep the precept per Band D house the same as last year. This will mean precepting for £15,500. Proposed by Cllr Brown seconded by Cllr Musgrave.
4/23/13 The financial update was noted
5/23 Arden Close The Council had been made aware of cars being blocked in and a case of a crude note being left on a windscreen. The Council felt it was not their business but advised anybody concerned to notify the Police.
6/23 Planning  although the draft new Local Plan was available the Councill not be formally consulted until later this month. The paper copy will be circulated plus the draft will be on the CDC website.
The meeting closed at 8.10 pm.
The next meeting will be on Thursday 9th of March 2023

